
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ Desk 

Dear Parents, Students and Friends                                         
Firstly, congratulations to all the Hawk supporters out there whose 
team, clearly the best all season, were victorious. It was a great win.  I 
don’t think we have any Fremantle fans out there but if we have some 
that I have missed, commiserations to you.  Whilst, you would not have 
liked the result, it was a fantastic effort to be in the first ever grand 
final.  Secondly, I hope that you all had a wonderful and restful break as 
this is the busy end of the year.  Not only are we finishing off so much 
for the current year but we are steadily preparing for 2014 and of 
course, the festive season.   
 
You will notice in the ‘²ƘŀǘΩǎ /ƻƳƛƴƎ ¦ǇΩ section that there are a 
number of events fast approaching--School Concert, camps, Middle 
School swimming program  and of course, reports and Step Up to the 
next grade sessions.  So keep an eye on the calendar and if you have 
any questions and concerns about anything, please do not hesitate to 
contact us either by telephone or email: 
montmorency.south.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 
To our Monty South family, I would like to welcome Cooper Sikkes (3R) 
and family and also to Julian (3R) and Charlie (1J) Chislett and family 
who have joined us this term.  We are thrilled that you have joined us 
and we wish you a happy and successful time at our school.   
 
Our whole school unit this term is the study of ‘Natural Disasters’.  Last 
term was purely history and this one is the Natural Sciences.  Topics 
covered will include the weather patterns, the structure of the earth, 
rocks and minerals, volcanoes, the effects of heating and cooling and 
even in the garden, the soil formation, PH values and the effects of 
drought and floods on the crops and foods we eat.  So much to cover in 
not so many weeks.   I have been most impressed with the planning the 
staff have conducted and there are many exciting activities and learning 
experiences designed for the students.   We are looking forward to the 
learning that will take place.   

Hats  
It is back to our favourite sort of term-HAT TERM.  All 
children will need to wear a hat when outside playing or 
involved in sport during Term 4 and Term 1, 2014.  While 
many people do not like wearing hats, they 
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²ƘŀǘΩǎ /ƻƳƛƴƎ ¦ǇΚ 
Oct 
Mon 14 6W Chook Duty 
 
Wed 16  7.30pm Parents & Friends 

Meeting  
 
Thurs 17  JSC –Bandana Day  

 SAKG Subcommittee 
Meeting  

 
Fri 18 Full School Dress Rehearsal 

In Gym. (9.30am-11.00,12-

1.00). 
 
Sun 20 Practically Green Festival-

Edendale Farm (Guest 
appearance MSPS Advanced 
Choir)  

 
Mon 21 Hooptime Finals 5/6 All Stars 
 
Tues 22 Senior Level (5/6) Camp to 

Sovereign Hill.   
 
Fri 25 World Teachers Day  
Wed 30 School Concert  
 
Nov  
Sat 2  SAKG -Bunnings BBQ 

fundraiser 
 
Mon 4   CURRICULUM and REPORT 

WRITING DAY ςPupil Free 
day. 

Wed 6 Middle School Swimming 
Dec 
Fri 20   PLANNING DAY ςPUPIL FREE 

DAY 
TERM 4 ENDS 
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Fri 14   School Photos 
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are essential items in the protection from sunburn and prevention of 
skin cancers.  Our policy is NO HAT, no play.   
 

Whole School Australian History Day    

 
The last day of term 3 was a terrific day and we have to say a huge 
success. The school was transformed back to the 1850’s and the 
students delight was evident throughout the day.  All students were 
involved in an array of activities from damper making, mining for gold, 
soap making, indigenous drawings, dot painting, old games, trivia 
games, to candle making and the final activity of a short bush dance in 
the gym was just enough to cap off the day and end a great term.  
 
Thank you to all our students who joined in the spirit of the day and 
behaved so perfectly even though they must have been tired at the end 
of a huge term.   We loved your many costumes and just the way you 
were so eager to be involved.   

 

School Concert   
 
Even though it seems ages away, the next big event on the MSPS 
calendar is the concert.  All students from Prep to Year 6 are required at 
the concert and performance items have been choreographed for the 
whole class.   
The concert is being held at La Trobe University in the Union Hall, 30th 
October,  commencing at 6.30pm.  We are looking into the feasibility of 
parents being able to buy tickets online.  As the hall seats 900 we will 
have to limit ticket sales to approximately 3 tickets per family in the first 
round of offers.  More information will be sent home next term 
regarding the sale of tickets but it is expected that the price will be 
around $10 per adult and $5 per child  
There will be a dress rehearsal of Friday 18th October at school.  Jude 
and Penelope have sent home notes about the rehearsal.  Any 
questions please contact us at school.   
 

Birthdays 

 

Oct 11  ς 17   

11 Finn Heikkila 
  
 
12 Mackenzie Hall  
 Chloe Green 
 Michael Zeliff 
 
13  Morgan Baddeley 
 Lachlan Barnes 
 
15 Lachie Carey 
  
17 Jeremy Veldman  
 

MANY HAPPY 
RETURNS 

 

 
Best Birthday Wishes 

to all of the above 
students  

 
 

 



 

 

 

 MSPS ACHIEVERS   
We have had a number of achievers that we have to 
report.  First up is our sensational gold medal Dodge 
Ball team from the Teachers Games-absolutely the 
FIRST EVER MONTY SOUTH Gold medallists.   
 
The team had many tough and tight games but 

eventually overcame the more fancied Concord team after bringing out 
their big gun rookie-Chris Cameron.  
 
Well done Amanda McDonald (Prep M) , Melanie Vaughan (Prep V), 
Amy Duckworth (1D), Tegan Caldwell (Prep C), Emma Hooper (3H), 
Jennie Hutchinson (1J) , Monique Rankin (Prep R), Sally Cotterill (Art), 
Neil Whitehead (3NT) and Chris Cameron (4C)  

 
 
And speaking of first timers, we were overjoyed with our Middle Years 
(3/4) G.A.T.E.WAYS team who have won a second place in the 2013 
District Challenge.   
 

 
 

2013 School 
Council 
Members  

 
President 
Paul Munnings  
Vice President 
Ange Dewdney 
Minute Secretary  
Rita Fernandez 
Parent Members 
Jo Scott 
Meg Uren 
Stephen Longmuir 
Violette Saro 
Rachel Crick 
 
Staff Members 
Tracey Cole 
Kristian Walker 
Amanda McDonald 
Merriel Hayes 
 
Co-opted Members 
Rob Charlesworth 
Drew Salisbury 
 
Executive Officer: 
Leanne Sheean 
 



 

 

This is the first time-ANY G.A.T.E.WAYS team have won and we are so 
impressed with their enthusiasm and talent.   They are now invited onto 
the next stage which is the Challenge Finals where the place getters 
from all the zones compete.   We wish them every success, as we are so 
proud of them 
 

 
 
Congratulations to Edie Nicholson, Nick Makrides, Sam Liersch and 
Angus Hughes-FANTASTIC.  I would also like to thank Lyn Hill for the 
countless hours she puts in to help our students prepare.  These  
 
A big thank you also to the Environment group-in particular, Sue Tutera, 
Dean Platt, Tracey Cole, Neil Whitehead and Kylie Tyzack who slaved 
away last Thursday morning and put in a beautiful garden in what was 
once a mud pit next to the gym.  We really appreciate the efforts you 
all made to make our school look fantastic. 
 

 
 

HAVE A GREAT WEEKEND - SEE YOU ON Monday 14 th  at 

assembly  

 

Regards 

Leanne Sheean 

Principal   

 
 
Here is a great 
opportunity for us to 
win a garden designed 
and built by Jason 
Hodges from Better 
Homes and Gardens. 
We are asking you to 
buy any Omo product 
from Woolworths and 
then go to omo.com.au 
to enter. You need to 
enter the barcode and 
the receipt numbers 
from your purchase.  
 
We have a fantastic 
edible garden that the 
children enjoy working 
in and with your help 
we may have the 
chance to further 
enhance the rest of our 
school gardens.   
 
!ǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǎŀȅ Ψ¸ƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ 
ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴ ƛǘΣ ǘƻ ǿƛƴ ƛǘΦΩ 
 

http://www.omo.com.au/win/


 

 

 

 

SCHOOL COUNCIL SUBCOMMITTEE NEWS 
 
School Council subcommittees assist the MSPS School Council in 
the work that needs to be done and report regularly at the 
meetings.  They provide advice and make recommendations to 
School Council which has the final responsibility for making 
decisions.  

Parents & Friends  Group -President ï

Tania Weddle  
 
Meeting next Wednesday 
 
 

  

Icy Pole Fridays 
are back and 
starting this 
week. 
 
Icy poles are just 
50c and sold up 
at the gym at 
recess every 
Friday.  
Preps will still 
have the icy 
poles brought to 
them so please 
give your money 
to your teacher. 

 
 



 

 

Classroom Clippings 
Junior level News 
We've had a great start to the term with everyone happy to get 
back into routines.  Fourth term always seems to go quickly , 
especially with so many exciting things to do and learn.  
This week we have started our new PBL topic of Natural disasters 
/ Extreme weather. We're learning about weather words, 
meteorologists and different types of Natural disasters / Extreme 
weather. This will involve research, experiments and a 
presentation.  
Our visit to Sovereign Hill is coming up in a couple of weeks- 
permission notes and lunch orders are due this week. 
Wednesday 30th October is the date of our school concert. The 
first rehearsal is next Friday ( 18th October). The children will 
need to bring their base costume on Thursday the 17th October. 
The children need a hat to play outside this term so please 
encourage your child to check that they have a hat and drink 
bottle every morning. 
 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƪƛǘŎƘŜƴΧ 

A warm welcome back to the 
kitchen for term 4. The garden 
is exploding with fresh produce 
and ideas for delicious dishes 
spring from every garden bed! 
The children will be exploring 

the topic of ‘Natural Disasters’ this term. With this as inspiration, 
we will begin the term looking at the application of heat in the 
kitchen. We will move on to look at chemistry and food and then 
we will explore dishes from places where natural disasters have 
occurred. Pompeii inspires pizza and Tully, with cyclone Larry, 
inspires something with bananas! We may even try our hand at 
some lava bread or rock cakes. 
Thank you to all the volunteers who have offered to help out this 
term. The response has been fantastic! However, I am still in need 
of volunteers for 4C (12.00 – 2.00pm Friday 11 October) and 6C 
(9.15 – 11.00 Monday 14 October) 
 
If you would like to be part of the fun and join us in the kitchen, 
please contact me (Cathryn Hulme) on 0419 322 782 or 
candchulme@optusnet.com.au. 

 
  

 
 

VOLUNTEERS 
REQUIRED 

We are looking for 2 volunteers 
to help on a Friday from 10 till 
11. Morning tea will be 
provided and if your child has a 
lunch order that day no money 
is required.  It is a busy hour, 
filling the orders then 
distributing the baskets to the 
classes, which I am sure your 
kids will love to see you 
delivering lunches to them and 
their friends. 
 
If you are able to assist, please 
text me your name, your oldest 
child’s name and class and how 
often you would like to do it. A 
roster will be made up per term 
and sent to you.  I will also text 
2 days before you are due to 
help as a reminder. 
 
Whilst we are busy, it is loads of 
fun and a great way to catch up 
with other mums or dads. 
 
Also, please LIKE me on face 
book ‘ŎŀǘŜǊƛƴƎ ōȅ ƭƛǎŀΩ, I will be 
putting up weekly specials and 
also it could be a good way for 
you to get in contact with me.  I 
am always happy to receive any 
feedback or new ideas. 
 
Warm Regards 
Lisa Barry and Kate Little 

mailto:candchulme@optusnet.com.au


 

 

Term 4 in the SAKGP Garden: 
This Term the whole school unit is Natural Disaster and I’ll be 
getting the children right down to the nitty gritty of it, in the 
garden.  
We’ll be taking a trip into the depths of the earth to explore soil 
formation, it’s PH and the plants adapted to those soils. We’ll be 
exploring and measuring the weather and seeing how we can 
prepare our gardens for the seasons, particularly drought.  
Who could forget the price of bananas a few years ago as a result 
of cyclone Larry. We’ll be looking at the impacts natural disasters 
have on food supply and how to make our gardens more resilient 
with clever garden design, attracting good bugs, seed saving and 
more!   
The new roster for Term 4 has been collated and there are still 
spaces available, so if you have a spare hour on a Monday or a 
Friday, and you would like to help out, you’d be most welcome, 
no experience necessary.  
 
Helping out in a Garden session is a lovely way of being involved 
with your child’s school life, and your assistance would be highly 
valued. Because of the structure of our Garden class small 
children are welcome. 
 
Please don’t feel you have to commit yourself for the entire term! 
If you can help out only once, it’s still a very worthwhile 
contribution. Pop in and give it go.  
The timetable is as follows: MONDAY  
6C: 9.45-11am,   21/10, 18/11, 2/12, 16/12  
3R: 11.45-1pm,  21/10, 18/11, 2/12, 16/12 
5R: 9.45-11am,  21/10, 18/11, 2/12, 16/12 
3H: 11.45-1pm,  21/10, 18/11, 2/12, 16/12 
FRIDAY 
6W: 9.45- 11am, 11/10, 8/11, 15/11, 22/11, 6/12 
4M: 11.45-1pm, 11/10, 25/10, 8/11, 22/11, 6/12 
3NT: 1-2pm,  11/10, 25/10, 8/11, 22/11, 6/12 
5N: 9.45-11am, 15/10, 1/11, 15/11, 29/11, 13/12 
4C: 11.45- 1pm, 15/10, 25/10, 1/11, 29/11, 13/12 
If you are available to assist in Garden, please sign in at the school 
office and you’ll find us in the garden. Many Thanks! Jenna 
Farrington- Seear . E: jennafarrington@hotmail.com. P: 
0406738220 
 
                              

 
  

 
 
The Stephanie Alexander 
Kitchen Garden Program 

will be holding a 
Christmas Gingerbread 

House Workshop 
on Saturday 30th 

November. 

 
 

Join with us to construct 
your very own impressive 
and delicious Christmas 
treat. Save the date and 

watch the Hoot for 
booking details. 
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LIBRARY LOWDOWN 
Welcome back everyone.  I hope you all had a fantastic 
holiday.  I can't believe Christmas is not far away.  Many 
of the children have told me all about their holidays 
and it seems like the Royal Melbourne Show, The Smurf 
movie, Planes and Percy Jackson and the Sea of 
Monsters movie were big hits. 
 
Just a reminder that I open the library every Monday 
and Friday at lunchtime from 11.30-12.00.  We all have 
a great time.  Some children like to sit and read quietly, 
while others like to read to the children and pretend 
they're teachers!!! 
Some like to draw pictures while others do colouring. 

Many times I'm VERY spoilt and the children like to re-shelve the books for me.  Aren't I lucky. 
 
I'd like to take this opportunity to thank SO many 
families for all their kind donations to the library. 
A HUGE thank you to the Bradley, Malloy, Chlopek, 
Corr, Spremic, Smith, Bruinsma, Liersch, Flather, 
Alexander, Jepsen Charlesworth, Hulme, Clarke, Walsh, 
McMurtrie, Steriov, Pritchard, Ryder, Cavanagh, Walsh, 
Butler, Dewdney, Toohey, Sakr, Reynolds, Jones, 
Morter, Barnes, Idda, Doyle, Hendry, Krousoratis, and 
Sadowsky families.  Thank you also to Jacqui Rapsey, 
Dale Weston, Lyn Hill, Liz May and Helen Giller for their 
donations of books too.  
Some of our families have donated brand new books for 
the library and we have been lucky enough to receive 
the complete sets of Percy Jackson, Billie B. Brown, Dr. Seuss and Rainbow Magic. 
The Peters family have donated a Cat in the Hat poster (which I was VERY excited about), and the Brilliant 
family have donated 2 big, fluffy cushions and 3 bags of beans for our bean bags.  You are just wonderful. I 
did however, make a big mess filling the bean bags.  Oh dear! 
 
Words don't seem enough to say thank you.  Your generosity and kindness is just so appreciated. 
If I have left anyone out, PLEASE come and see me as I would like to publicly thank you. 
 

We are going to have a great time in library this term 
and I have chosen some funny and adventurous books 
which I'm sure the children will like.  This week I read 
the book "Gasp" by Terry Denton and it was great fun to 
read.  I would highly recommend it as a book to buy.  
The children also told me that there's a cartoon on 
Channel ABC23 about this cheeky fish, so I can't wait to 
tape it. 
 
Have a wonderful weekend. 
Keep on reading and ENJOY! 
Clare Bear 

 
 
 



 

  

 
 



 

  



 

  

 

  



 

  

  
 
 

U8, 10 and 12 GIRLS NEEDED FOR SATURDAY BASKETBALL TEAMS 
 

 
The summer season kicks off this Saturday and we have a few spots available 
in some girlsô teams for BEGINNER (or not very experienced) girls in the U8s, 
10s and 12s ï born 2001 (before 1 July) ï 2006/07 (any time). Particularly 
looking for some U12s (1 July 2001 - 30 June 2003). All teams have coaches 
and there is some variety of training times available, at local Eltham and 
Monty venues. First games are this Saturday October 12th. Please contact me 

ASAP on 0417 389 061 or at cpick66@gmail.com if you are interested.  
 
Carolyn Pickburn 
Girls Domestic Coordinator, Eltham Wildcats 
 

 

http://www.sportingpulse.com/assoc_page.cgi?client=1-4531-0-0-0
mailto:cpick66@gmail.com


 

  

 

           

 



 

  

 

  

    www.yogabugs.com.au 
 
Hi All, 
 
I hope everyone is enjoying the term 3 break. 
 
YogaBugs will begin classes at Edendale in term 4 on 
Saturday the 12th October. We will run for 9 weeks in 
term 4 and class will not run on the second Saturday 
(19th Oct) of term 4 due to the Edendale Festival on 
Sunday the 20th Oct. 
 
As the YogaBugs classes are becoming increasingly 
popular I will be able to take the first 10 term spots and 
4x 4 week pass spots. Trial classes will still be available 
for new students but they may have to go on a waiting list 
if the class is full. 
 
Please let me know if you would like a spot in term 4 and 
I will organise invoices prior to classôs beginning on the 
12th. 
 
Our Yoga'd Up classes will return in term 4 (ages 7-12) 
we do have spots available in this class. Our older kids 
do a theme based program with a lot of partner work as 
well as more traditional yoga postures. 
 
I will be away with my family for the next 4 day with very 
little reception but will do my best to reply to any 
messages as soon as possible. 
 
I hope to see you again in term 4 and that you for taking 

part in the Yogabugs program.  
 
Namaste, 
 
  
Sophie Nolis-Salisbury 
Region Manager - YogaBugs Doncaster 
PO BOX 68   
Montmorency, 3094 
Email: sophien@yogabugs.com.au 
Tel: 0388490046 
  
  
  

http://www.yogabugs.com.au/
mailto:sophien@yogabugs.com.au


 

  

  
  



 

  

 
 
 


